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Glendale Community College

Academic Affairs Committee Meeting

Wednesday, November 5, 2008
AD 217 - 2:00 P.M.
ADOPTED
MINUTES

Present:
Dawn Lindsay (Chairperson), Trudy Abram, Shereen Allison, Sarah Black, 

Kristin Bruno, Sharon Combs, Jane Di Lucchio, Cynthia Dorroh, Mike Dulay, Kathy Flynn, Kim Foong Chong, Javier Gago, Sarkis Ghazarian, Kindra Girard,  Karen Holden-Ferkich, Kathy Holmes, Ovsanna Khachikian, Rob Kibler, John Leland, Dave Mack, Beno Manokian, Dana Marterella, Jenny McMahon, Amir Nour


Rick Perez, Gregory Perkins, Jean Perry, Jewel Price, John Queen, Peggy Renner, Scott Rubke, Hasmik Sarkissian, Rory Schlueter, Linda Serra, Scot Spicer, Peter Stathis, Jeanette Stirdivant, Jan Swinton, Monette Tiernan, Linda Winters, Pat Zayas
Absent: 
Jon Gold, Rob Kibler, Ron Harlan, Reed Anderson, Frankie Strong
Guest:
Dr. Levy, Alice Mecom
I.
Call to Order


The meeting was called to order at 2:00 p.m.
II.
Approval of Minutes

MSC (Queen/Stirdivant) to approve corrected minutes of October 1, 2008 meeting. 
III.
Senate Report

John Queen reported the Senate:

· continues to monitor new or revised Board policies:
· BP 5550 (old BP 5410) on free speech specifying that it does not override academic freedom or students’ right to study controversial material 

· Opposed a new BP on recruiting for the Nursing program 

· is working on a motion to recommend a maximum number of Carnegie hours per day;
· passed a motion reminding hiring committees to forward equivalency (and only equivalency) decisions to the 1st VP; 

· passed a motion endorsing the use of Adjunct Hiring Policy for 1-year replacement hires with the proviso that the emergency provision not be used;
· created a Middle College High School task force to look at the advantages & disadvantages of establishing such a program;
IV.
OLD BUSINESS

Engineering Discipline:
John Queen said that the Engineering Discipline and Interdisciplinary Studies are going to the Senate to be added to the disciplines list. 

Senate Role in C&I Process

Dr. Lindsay said that it has been agreed to increase the C&I release time up to 50% for spring. Rory Schlueter will take the responsibility in spring 2008. This will be reevaluated at the end of spring to see if it can be considered as a permanent RTEP.
Secondary Effects:

Dr. Lindsay said that a committee got together in June 2008 to review the secondary effects of Student Services/Lab Building. She said that the committee is having regular meetings and is reviewing and discussing the recommendations and suggestions they have received, but no decisions have been made yet. She also mentioned that as a result of the compressed calendar that requires longer time frames for courses, we will be loosing 10% of our apportionment revenue, so we need to have additional 10 to 13 classrooms to offer more classes and make up for the lost revenue. She added they are considering moving away classroom ownership in fall 2010.

SLOs

Alice Mecom discussed SLOs in the C&I process. Dave Mack said that starting February 2009, a new signature sheet for approval of new courses will be circulated that has an additional line for the approval and signature of the SLO Coordinator. It was discussed and clarified that the SLOs should not be listed on the course outline of the record and need to be presented as separate documents; however, SLOs should be listed on the course overviews (Syllabi) prepared by instructors. Division chairs should prepare and submit the SLOs document for all new and revised courses to the SLO coordinator prior to sending such courses to the C&I. Dr. Lindsay reminded division chairs to make sure copies of instructors’ syllabi are kept in their division office to be presented to the accreditation team if needed. This issue will be further discussed at the next division chair meeting.
TBA Hours

Kristin Bruno said that all TBA hours in her areas have been reviewed and those that fit the legal definition of the TBA hours mandated by the state have been left in and the rest have been deleted. Dr. Lindsay added that the state requires the TBA hours to be supervised by a faculty person with minimum qualifications in the discipline of the related courses.

Faculty Internship Program
Dr. John Queen said the Senate is still working on the Faculty Intern Policy, and more amendments will be brought fourth. Discussion ensued.
. 

V.
SUBCOMMITTEES
· Academic Calendar – No report.

· Baja California Field Studies
MSC (Girard/Spicer) to approve minutes of September 23, 2008 meeting.
Javier Gago reported that the station doesn’t have internet access and students have to go to the nearest town to use internet. He added that internet access can be provided on the field via satellite with the installation cost of $1000 plus monthly fee of $79.99. He said that this has been discussed but not budgeted yet. 
· Curriculum and Instruction – The meeting was cancelled due to lack of quorum.
· Foundational Skills
MSC (Di Lucchio/Holden) to approve minutes of October 6, 2008 meeting.
Jane Di Lucchio said that three pots of money have been allocated to the basic skills program so far, and we will receive the fourth one this year. The committee is in the process of reviewing request for proposals for the fourth pot and will submit the proposals to the Chancellor’s office. Request for a 70% released time position for the coordinator of the committee has been forwarded to the Human Resources Office. 
· Graduation Requirements – No Report.

· Scholars Program 
Dana Marterella reported that the communication committee is currently run by two students, who are recruiting a larger staff to deal with the transition into publishing a more extensive journal.  Students are being trained on evaluating submissions, editing and layout.  We have added a monthly newsletter to facilitate communication and are updating the website. The committee had its first meeting, and established goals for the program:  re-establishing relationships with various high schools, diversifying the program, encouraging academic honesty and excellence. Goal is to diversify the program by 25% over three years. Director and Counselor will attend UCLA’s TAP conference.
· Study Abroad Program 
MSC (Bruno/Spicer) to approve minutes of September 18 and October 16, 2008 meetings.
Kim Foong Chong announced that the Australia/New Zealand study abroad program of winter 2009 has been cancelled due to not having sufficient number of applicants. 
· Technology Mediated Instruction
MSC (Spicer/Manokian) to approve minutes of October 7, 2008 meeting.
VI.
NEW BUSINESS

Vision Statement
Dr. Lindsay proposed that a sub committee be formed to review the existing instructional programs and develop a clear instructional plan. Discussion ensued. This issue will be brought back to the next meeting.

Safety Policy
Dr. Lindsay referred to the safety policy presented in the meeting packet and asked the group to review it and be prepared to discuss the issue at the next meeting. She said that the policy will go to the Executive Committee after it is approved by the Academic Affairs Committee.
Tech Mall Building
Dr. Lindsay said that there is a plan to have a tech mall on the first floor of Student Services/Lab Building. She said that the area will be a 250 seat computer lab. She asked the group to let her know of their specific needs so she can include them in the proposal that will be sent to Bill Taylor by January 1, 2009. It was suggested to have a small task force formed to review the recommendations. 
Change in Physical Education Requirement for the Associate Degree

Dave Mack said that our current graduation requirement exempts students over a certain age from taking a PE class. This is considered age discrimination and is against the law. He said that unless we change the current graduation requirements, starting summer 2009 all students regardless of their age must take a PE or Dance Acting class for graduation.

Associate Degree Requirements in Title V

Dave Mack said that Title V requires students to complete 18 units of major courses with C or better, and 18 units of general education courses with average of C, and 24 units of elective courses, a total of 60 units for Associate Degrees.

Our local requirements mandate students to take certain classes to complete 24 units as elective courses most of which are not required for transfer. Therefore, students who plan to transfer choose different elective courses and do not apply for an Associate Degree.  He asked the Senate to review and revise our local requirements to make it more appealing to the transfer students; otherwise, there will be a significant decline in number of students pursuing Associate Degrees.

Strategic Master Plan

Peggy Renner would send the revised version of strategic master plan to the group. She asked the group to take a look at the plan and send her their comments.

VII.
ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned at 4:35 p.m.

Recorded and transcribed by Hasmik Sarkissian















